THE TENANT FEES ACT 2019

The Tenant Fees Act 2019 restricts landlords and letting agents from charging certain fees to tenants, including administration fees relating to tenant references, credit checks and inventories. Permitted tenant fees under the Act are limited to rent, tenancy deposits, holding deposits and some fees relating to utilities, changing tenancies, early termination, and late rent payments.
 
Other charges can be made by a Landlord e.g. cost of replacing lost keys, charge for late payment of rent, ending the tenancy agreement early or changing the tenancy agreement.  However, the Landlord can only recover the reasonable cost incurred by it.
 
It also imposes a cap on tenancy deposits, restricting landlords from taking a deposit of more than five weeks' rent for tenancies with an annual rent of less than £50,000, and six weeks' rent for tenancies with an annual rent of £50,000 or more.
 
A cap on holding deposits will also be imposed, restricting landlords from taking a deposit of more than one week's rent. There are also new rules relating to deadlines for the repayment of holding deposits to tenants and the cases in which a landlord can keep a holding deposit from a tenant. This includes where the tenant provides false or misleading information to the landlord before entering into the tenancy, or where the tenant decides not to enter the tenancy agreement.
 
The Act is aimed at rebalancing the relationship between tenants and landlords and tackling rogue landlords.  The Act aims to reduce 'hidden' tenant costs at the start and end of a tenancy and enable a tenant to see at a glance the true cost of renting the property.  So an unfortunate consequence of the legislation is that good landlords have been tarred with the same brush as rogue landlords/letting agents.
 
The Act will apply to new tenancies initially from 1 June 2019, but will have retrospective effect after a one-year grace period to also include agreements in place prior to 1 June 2019. Tenancy agreements should be reviewed to ensure they do not charge or refer to any prohibited payments there are penalties for non-compliance. Please let me know if we can assist with reviewing tenancy agreements.
